
 
 
From: Thomas O'Sullivan <thomas.osullivan@augh.com>  
Sent: 02 July 2019 14:06 
To: John Lynch <jlynch@cru.ie>; Billy.Walker@uregni.gov.uk 
Cc: Rioch Magan <rioch.magan@augh.com> 
Subject: FW: Generator Financial Performance Reporting – Consultation Paper 

 
John / Billy, 
Some comments below: 
 
Q 2.1 Do stakeholders see benefit in the inclusion of the additional breakdown into DA, ID, and BM 
revenues, noting that this would need to be accompanied by the associated MWhs? When 
responding, stakeholders are requested to indicate as to whether this is feasible for “FY2019” 
considering that generation companies may not have already put systems in place to track this 
information. 
 
Energy information is available to the RAs through SEMO.  I think collecting this information from 
source (SEMO) would produce more useful information and ensure no MWh is left unaccounted for. 
 
Q 4.3 In your opinion, does the above market price, commodity and spread information provide 
useful and informative content in the report?  
 
I think the Spark Spreads are the most useful part of the annual report.  
It will be more important into the future if there is large increase in zero marginal cost renewable 
generators who are supported by revenue outside the market. 
 
Q 4.4 In your opinion, should this information be omitted from future reports? Please explain your 
view. 
 
I think the Spark Spreads should be retained and possibly expanded to compare with other EU 
markets. 
It might serve as a useful health check of the market as we evolve to a low carbon future. 
 

Best regards, 

Thomas O’Sullivan 
Sr Business Analyst  |  Aughinish Alumina Ltd.  
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